

3 Pond Road, Gloucester, MA 01931-0780



March 25, 2019

David Mohler Chair, Boston Region MPO 10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 Boston, MA 02116

Dear Mr. Mohler:

I am writing this letter to address possible concerns about the Cape Ann Transportation Authority's position on sharing a seat with the MetroWest Regional Transit Authority on the Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) board.

The Cape Ann Transportation Authority (CATA) fully supports a shared seat with the MetroWest Regional Transit Authority (MWRTA) on the MPO board and supports MWRTA holding this seat for the initial three-year term.

Sincerely

Felicia Webb

Interim Administrator

Cc.

Ed Carr, MWRTA

Dennis Giombetti, City of Framingham

Michelle Scott, CTPS

Annette Demchur, CTPS